
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25 January 2023 
 
Dear Parent or Carer, 
 
RE: UCAS 
 
According to my records you have a child in Year 13 or 14 who has applied, through 
UCAS, for a place at university. The aim of this letter is to provide further guidance 
about the remaining key stages of the application process: 
 

• All applications from students have been submitted and students are receiving 
offers of places. If students haven’t received an offer yet, they need not worry. 
The universities have until the 18 May to respond to students. The majority of 
offers given are conditional and will set out particular entry requirements. Where 
offers are “unconditional” I urge students and parents to exercise caution. 
Whilst an unconditional offer can remove some of the pressure of summer 
examinations, national data shows that many students in receipt of an 
unconditional offer fall a grade below that expected, as they experience 
reduced motivation. The students will use their final A Level qualifications on all 
future applications for employment and it is vital that they aim for the best 
possible outcomes. 

• Some of the students have applied for courses that require an interview with 
the university. These may be online, or in person. I am happy to offer interview 
practice for any student in this position. They will just need to let me know if this 
is something they want. 

• Once students are in receipt of all their offers they must choose two that they 
will confirm as their choices. They must choose a “Firm” choice and then their 
“Insurance” choice. It is usual that their insurance choice may have slightly 
lower grades than their firm choice, so that they have a fall back option, should 
things not go entirely as planned on results day. They can register their 
intentions on their UCAS Hub at any point, but must do so by 8 June. 

• Between now and the 8 June many universities will invite students to “Applicant 
Days”. These are another opportunity to visit chosen universities to help with 
the decision about which two choices to make. Students don’t have to attend 
these, but they can be really helpful to confirm things. 

• Once students have chosen their firm and insurance offers they then just need 
to wait until results day to see if they have met the entry criteria and have had 
their place confirmed. 

• If students have not received any offers (an extremely rare occurrence) then 
the student is eligible for “UCAS Extra” where they can add additional options. 
This remains open until the end of June. 



 

• The dates by which students can apply for accommodation at their chosen 
university vary hugely. Some encourage students to book accommodation 
early, whilst others don’t allocate things until the summer. It is worthwhile 
checking with the website of each university to confirm their particular timeline. 
In recent years it has become much more competitive to secure 
accommodation, so I would advise not leaving it too late. 

• The final and most important part of the process is the application for student 
finance. Usually this opens at the end of February/start of March, but current 
indications are that this will be a bit later this year. The application is done online 
through Student Finance England. The student completes part of the 
application and then parents receive a link to be able to complete part of it too. 
To help with this process I have, along with the Sixth Form Team at South 
Hunsley Sixth Form, arranged for a student finance presentation which will be 
hosted by the University of Hull. This live online webinar will cover information 
about the Student Finance loans system available to students going to any 
university across the UK. It will cover everything from what the loans are, to 
how to apply for them and repayments. Questions are welcome during a live 
Q&A at the end of the event.  The event will take place on March 13 at 6 pm. 
You can register to attend through the following link: 

 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3862468228504156505 
 
Please register for the event as you will receive a recording afterwards even if 
you can't watch it live at 6 pm. 

 
I appreciate that there is a lot of information in this communication and if you have any 
additional query, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
darren.andrews@driffieldschool.org.uk and I’ll do all I can to help. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Mr D Andrews     
Head of Sixth Form      
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